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  Kingôs Oak News 

Year 11 Prom  
 

On 5th July 2019, the 
Year 11s had their final 
celebration in the form of 
a Prom. There were over 
100 students attending 
and a great night was 
had by all. All of the 
students looked amazing, 
thank you to those 

students who helped Miss Pearch with the organising and 
decision making - it was much appreciated! Thanks also 
to the staff, with special mention to Mrs Grass,  
Miss Scrase, Jane,  
Mr Oxley and Mr Gribble 
for their help in preparing 
for the event. Roll on 
2020! If there are any 
current Year 10s going 
into Year 11 who are 
interested in being on 
prom committee - please 
see Miss Pearch . 

Gardening Club  
 

Due to unseasonable weather, the 
crops this year have been erratic, 
however hard the students tried, so 
many did not grow, or fruit 
well.  However we have a fair apple 

crop and the pears are coming along nicely, we still have 
potatoes and carrots to harvest with maybe some runner 
beans and celeriac.  The club summer picnic is taking 
place this Thursday, and we are already planning our 
Christmas Fayre.  Happy digging, planting and harvesting 
to all. 

Short and Sweet -  

KOA Students taste success in writing competition 

Students at KOA have recently taken part in a short story 
competition. Their challenge was to write a story using no 
more than a 100 words about the breakout of a deadly 
disease that threatens the world. There were some 
fantastic stories and many of our entries have been 
chosen to be published in a collection that has been 
created by the competition organisers.  

A copy of this will be available for all to read in the LRC 
from September. Well done to all involved! 

 

 We have reached the end of 

another academic year and in 

many ways it has flown by yet a 

lot has been packed in. As you 

can see from the amount of news 

weôre reporting in this edition, the 

summer term has not been one 

where anybody has been able to 

put their feet up and wait for the 

holidays!  

The students in the secondary and the Acorn have 

produced some excellent academic results across the 

year and we are looking forward to celebrating further 

successes with the outgoing Year 11 on Thursday 22 

August when they receive their GCSE results. The 

Academy is saying farewell to a number of staff and 

welcoming a number of new staff in September. Weôre in 

exciting times and the holiday will provide a much needed 

rest for students and staff. 

A reminder that Monday 2 September is an Inset Day for 

all students and Tuesday 3 September is a school day for 

our new Year 7 but a second Inset Day for all remaining 

students in the Acorn and the Secondary. Wednesday 4 

September is the first full school day for all students in the 

Acorn and the Secondary. 

Have a good summer and weôll see everyone in 

September. 
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Term 1 starts for Year 7 only on Tuesday 3rd September at 10am.  Years 8-11 start on Wednesday 4th September at 8:40am 

Richard Clutterbuck, Principal 
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Culture Capital Week  

Lots of CEIAG events happened during this week, helping 
to support our students with future decision making.  Year 
7 attended a workshop with Lloyds Banking to find out 
about attitudes to saving and spending.  Year 8 were led 
by Careers Advisors to play 'the Real Game' helping them 
to appreciate life choices they will need to make and 
consider different career routes.  They also attended an 
event, led by Lloyds Banking, which considered the 
Finance and Marketing of organising a Prom.  It was a 
great way for them to demonstrate employability 
skills.  Year 9 had fun with UWE students with an 
introduction to university life and then consideration of 
leadership skills whilst building prototypes for 
aeroplanes.  It was great to see the students interacting 
with professionals from the World of Work in all of these 
activities, whilst building valuable life skills. 

Enterprise Week  

Students have had 
an enterprising 
week, building their 
employability skills, 
raising money for 
the Bristol 
Children's Hospital 
and experiencing 
the realities of 
'having a go' at 
something 
different.   

A range of activities 
were arranged by 
students, including 
cake selling, leg 
waxing of the 
Principal, BBQs, 
hula hooping, 
visiting some 
Ferrets, window 
cleaning, making 
pop corn and candy 

floss, plus many other activities.  It was great to see 
students working in teams, being creative and taking the 
initiative to 'have a go'.  Money raised will be published 
very soon on the website.  Well done to all staff and 
students involved. 

Well done to Ilona S who won an award for her 
enterprising spirit. 

School Uniform for September 2019  

Initially Yours are our uniform supplier and they have 
asked us to pass on their ñorder beforeò date.  Last year 
this worked really well and there was less of a last minute 
rush at the end of the summer when stocks are at their 
lowest.  They believe this contributed to a better shopping 
experience for everyone concerned.  The ñBest Beforeò 
date this year is 5th August, so please try to shop for new 
uniform ready for September before that date if possible.  
You can buy uniform, including the new PE kit, from 
Initially Yours, 211 Soundwell Road, Kingswood, Bristol, 
BS15 1PT or Shop Online 

Musical at KOA  

Casting 
for Sweeney Todd 
Shock 'nô Roll show 
has been extremely 
successful with 
over 20 children 
auditioning for lead 
parts, and a further 
30 wanting to take 
part. We are super 
excited to start 
rehearsing on this in September and we congratulate all 
our amazing, hard working superstars for their work this 
year!  

TCS Oxford Computing Challenge  

Unfortunately we did not get into the final round however,  
Arthur C and William P were awarded Distinctions and 
Ben L gained a Merit certificate.  Well done to all students 
who took part.  

Art at KOA  

Year 10 created some excellent pencil drawings recently 
for their mock exam. Most students didn't have time to 
complete the entire drawing in the time available so they 
have been working at home and in class to improve them. 
We're particularly impressed with how well they have 
used tone and texture in these still life drawings. Well 
done Year 10!                      (Artwork by Sam M, Year 10) 

French Spelling Bee  

Les abeilles de l'orthographe  

The French department was pleased to organise its 
own Spelling Bee competition for Year 7 pupils! The 
challenge was for students to spell out a list of French 
words from memory using the French alphabet. Well 
done to Maddie C, Maddy H, Lily-Mae R and Erin S for 
taking part in this event. As we say in French "Apr¯s 
l'effort, le reconfort!", so after the competition the girls 
enjoyed a nice buffet (and French chocolate ®clairs!) to 
say thank you and well done.  
 

We are delighted to announce that Erin S is our 2019 
Champion. She managed to spell in French and from 
memory 9 out of the 15 words. Bravo! F®licitations ¨ 
toutes les participantes et bonnes vacances!  

Mrs Marie-Anaµs, Programme Leader of MFL 

http://www.initiallyyours.co.uk/schools/kings_oak_academy/school_uniform_and_sports_kit.htm


 
Upcoming Events  

You can find more information on the website calendar 
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Music at KOA  

It has been an outstanding year in Music at KOA.  
Congratulations to all students, teachers, parents and carers 
who have contributed in any way. 

The concerts, Talent show and Musical have combined to raise 
in excess of Ã2000 for charities, something which the KOA 
community should be very proud. 

Results in the curriculum and various talent shows have been 
extremely pleasing and once again many students should be 
very proud. 

At the end of this year we say goodbye to Mrs Holmes who has 
worked in the Music department for 14 years. She has been an 
important member of the team and somebody who has worked 
tirelessly for the many students she has taught, both inside and 
outside of the classroom. We wish her well in her future. 
 
We look forward to the various concerts and the Sweeney Todd 
Shock 'n' Roll show next year and will continue to thank you for 
your excellent support. Please feel free to contact Mr Warren if 
you would like to participate in any way, on or off the stage.  

Summer Reading Challenge  

An important message to all students:  during the summer 
holidays you are invited to take part in our Summer Reading 
Challenge.  Read four novels of your choice, choose your 
favourite summer read and produce a short piece of work to 
show your enjoyment of the book.  Win afternoon tea in the LRC 
with the Principal.  For more information see Mrs Gilardoni in the 
LRC.  Get reading! 

 

 

The Thrive Programme at KOA  

There has never 
been a better time 
to celebrate the 
diversity of our 
students. 

At Kingôs Oak 
Academy, the 
Thrive programme 
offers children and 
parents a unique 
opportunity. 

Thrive provides 
calm and tranquillity in a space somewhat detached from the 
normal ethos of education. This opens up a world of freedom to 
explore and be yourself thus securing a sense of individuality 
without judgement or contradiction. 

I have thoroughly 
enjoyed working to 
set up this important 
intervention.  

Despite Adverse 
Childhood 
Experiences (ACE), 
Thrive is nurturing 
students to re-
connect with their 
lives and flourish, 
uncovering once 
more a sense of 
exploration and fun! 

Above all, Thrive gives permission for students and parents to 
demonstrate exactly what makes them tick! 

Safeguarded by the wonderful Ali Martin and supported 
relentlessly by Julie Felski, I have been guided along my own 
journey of understanding why a child behaves the way they do 
and how I can help them. 

With the emergence of a successful whole school approach to 

Thrive at The Acorn, I am reassured this programme is firmly 

embedded in our community.                                 Esther Godwin 

 

The Red Box Project  

In the UK some young women in our 
schools are finding it difficult to access 
sanitary products.   

Women from the community sponsor and 
stock a red box filled with sanitary products 
and spare pants.  The Red Box will 
support disadvantaged young women 
throughout their entire period. 

The box at KOA is kept in Student Reception.  Plain paper bags 
are included for discretion. 

If you would like to help please donate to the Red Box JustGiving 
fundraising page ï the price of one coffee would support one 
young woman through her period.   

Students  who have had items of clothing confiscated for not being 

correct school uniform are expected to collect them from the school office 

at the end of the day.   Many items of clothing are never collected.  Two 

weeks after the start of every new term the unclaimed items of clothing 

will be donated to charity, so please encourage your child to collect their 

non-uniform clothing as soon as possible if it has been confiscated. 

Train to teach with the CLF SCITT  

Are you interested in training to teach?  We still have spaces on 
our School Centred Initial Teacher Training (SCITT) Primary 
and Secondary courses for 2019/20. 
 
To find out more about our high quality programme please visit 
our website at https://www.clfinstitute.net/teacher-training/ or 
email katharine.alcock@clf.cabot.ac.uk  
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